

TAMWORTH PLANNING BOARD
Draft Minutes

August 25, 2021

6:00 P.M.

1). Call Meeting to Order – The meeting was called to order at 6 pm by Sheldon Perry. Present are: Pat Farley, Ian Haskell, Sheldon Perry, Randall Dearborn, Melanie Streeter-Selectmen's Representative. Andy Fisher and Kathi Padgett are absent. Paul King, Dom Bergen, Nick Grant, Ed & Marletta, and Joseph Paul Maduski are present. 

2). Approval of Minutes: 

· 7/28/21 Meeting  - Page 3 – add “not” to the negative impact line. List of attendees – add Paul King, Berrier Family, Wes Smith and Scott Aspinall and a member of the public. Make the continuation lines in BOLD. Randall made a motion to approve as amended, Pat seconded. APPROVED

3). Officer and Committee Reports:

· Treasurer’s Report – HEB invoice was received for Nelson Subdivision review. It has been sent to Robert Nelson. 

· Secretary’s Report – Andy is absent. There are no new applications. There is a Wetlands Impact Permit Application for adding wooded substances to Sanborn Brook to improve brook trout habitat.  

· Rep to Economic Development Commission – Pat – did not meet this month.

· Lakes Region Planning Commission – Pat - does not meet in August. The State of NH awarded $20,000 to each regional planning group. 

· Selectmen’s Rep – Melanie – Meet & Greet the new Rec Director next Wednesday. The Town received the first ARPA check - $167,000.

· Rep to Conservation Commission – Randall – they did not meet in August. Sheldon mentioned that Bob Hardy, Forester and Mike Powers have offered to talk to people who want to know more about the harvesting that is going to be done next year.

· CIP – Sheldon reported that Kathi is continuing to run the CIP. The next meeting is on 8/31. We are still assembling information. 

· Education – Sheldon – 9/18 - Municipal Land Use Law virtual conference is scheduled. 9/22 - Hard Road to Travel workshop. 10/14 - Virtual conference 2021 Right to Know Laws, Government Records and Public Meetings workshop. Melanie sent a link for a right to know webinar that is free. Register at NHMunicipal.org, events and training page. A Guide to Open Government has been ordered. 
· Groundwater Protection Subcommittee – a meeting will be scheduled after Labor Day, and will be noticed. 

· Subdivision Regulation Revision Subcommittee – Ian reports that there have been no meetings as yet. Sheldon is considering whether this should be a work session or not, and how we will deal with it if it is not a work session. 
The Maduskis are here to seek information about doing a boundary line adjustment. They were referred to the town website. 

4). Public Hearings
· Continuation of T & B Investments (Nelson) Subdivision Application – 425 White Mountain Highway – Tax Map 217/Lot 21 – Continued from 5/26/21
Wes Smith sent a letter regarding the fact that the engineers were on vacation, they are requesting that the hearing be continued to the September meeting. Sheldon made a motion to continue the hearing to the September 22 meeting, no earlier than 6:15 pm. Randall seconded. APPROVED

5). Old/ New Business – Before continuing, Sheldon spoke about our need for a new vice-chair.   Pat mentioned the possibility of waiting until a new Board member is appointed. Sheldon feels that seniority may be a deciding factor. Pat is not interested in filling the position. Randall will take the position. Sheldon nominated Randall as Vice Chair, Pat seconded. APPROVED

· Discussion of Kathi Padgett’s Resignation – Kathi sent a letter resigning her position. This was a result of the Berrier Subdivision application last month. 

Guiding Light of Planning Board – Would you agree? Randall does not feel that these questions have a point at this meeting, as the decision has already been made. Sheldon made a motion that the Board accept her resignation, Pat seconded. APPROVED

Sheldon feels that the questions he posed are important, and would like to see some good come out of this. He is concerned about the strength of the foundation of the Planning Board. Pat has an opinion about how she felt when having the Chair asking the Board to defend their decision. Paul King feels that everything is being portrayed as “wrong” and does not like the implication about his applicant being “wrong”. He asked that Sheldon retract the position paper that was distributed, or that the Board table this item indefinitely. Randall made a motion to table these questions indefinitely, Pat seconded. APPPROVED

· Discussion Relating to the Outline Provided by the Chair - see above
· Recruitment New Board Member to Fill the Vacant Seat – We are short a board member and an alternate.

· Election of New Vice-Chair – see above

Pat requested that the font being used be enlarged.

6). Action Items

· September Work Session – not scheduled
Dom Bergen complemented the Chair and the Board on the way they handled a very delicate situation. 

7). Adjournment – Randall made a motion to adjourn at 6:54 pm, Ian seconded. The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson

Planning Board Clerk


